Lower Cape Fear Chapter – NCSSAR
2007
Officers:  
President – Dr. William W. Holt
Vice President –
Secretary-John O. Thornhill
Treasurer – Walter Whitehurst and James Brumit
Chaplain – Dr. Lee W. Porter, DDS 
Registrar – Dr. Ronald W. Davis
Historian – Russell Holt
Trustee (Property) – Robert Avent
Board Member at large –
Board Member at Large –
Significant Accomplishments:
· 20 Jan – Business meeting at Lake Shore Commons

· Gary Green has accepted the position as chapter web master

· Walter Whitehurst resigned as treasurer; Jim Brumit was nominated to fill the position.

· 18 Feb – Annual George Washington Birthday party was held at UNCW’s Madeline Suite.  Seventy-six compatriots and guests attended.  Karen Blum, Assistant State Attorney General presented the program discussing the recovery of North Carolina’s copy of the Bill of Rights.  A Good Citizenship medal was awarded to Ms Blum and to Jack Fryar, a potential compatriot as well as a local author and scholar.

· Feb -Moore’s Creek commemoration ceremony had a light turn-out by chapter members. 

· 17 Mar – Business meeting at Lakeshore Commons

· Bronze Good Citizenship medal awarded to Chris Fonville, local writer and historian

· Chapter checking account was at $1021 and a CD for $1234

· Registrar Ron Davis provided members with a CD that makes membership applications easier.

· 20-21 April – State convention-Greensboro, NC
· John Thornhill offered to sell a “Red, White & Blue” commemorative medal to be sold to raise money for the 2011 National Congress to be held in Winston-Salem, NC.
· Chapter was awarded a Membership Growth streamer to be added to the chapter flag.

· William Holt received the State Bronze Good Citizenship Medal

· 23 May – Business meeting at Lakeshore Commons 
· Lee Porter agreed to lead the chapter as Membership committee chairman.  He devised a plan to shepherd potential members through the process to become official members.  A recommendation was made for each member to have a membership packet with them at all times to encourage prospective members.  
· Gary O. Green was presented his membership certificate and the SAR Rosette

· Bill Holt presented a short review of the Rice Ashton Education Program and the NSSAR program on American Heritage.

· 7 Jul – Picnic held in Shelter 5 of Hugh McRae Park.  The Sojourners, led by James Vann presented a program called “Flags”. Awarded a Martha Washington Medal to Vesta Burroughs, Regent of the Stamp Defiance Chapter, DAR.  Bronze Good Citizenship medals were awarded to Bob Avent, Doug Fry and Dorothy Holt.  Twenty-one members and guests attended the picnic.
· 15 Sep – Business meeting at Lakeshore Commons

· A Certificate of Appreciation was awarded to Jo Thornhill for her support of the Lower Cape Fear Chapter

· Bronze Good Citizenship Medals were awarded to Richard Eisenman (OLC), Lee Porter (OLC) and John Thornhill (OLC) for their work in the chapter and state societies.

· The chapter donated $100 to the Pender HS JROTC after a fire destroyed much of their equipment.  Sam Powell, state president, also donated $100.

· 17 Nov Business meeting

· Gary Green accepted the position as chapter genealogist

· Lee Porter and Russell Holt carried the chapter colors during the Massing of the Colors.

· The revised constitution was presented; a motion to accept the revised constitution was made and the revision was accepted by those present at the meeting.

· Old minutes and chapter information for 2001-2004 were turned over to the NHC Library North Carolina room.

· Bob Avent requested that a copy of the American Heritage CD be given to ROTC units in the area when the JROTC medals are presented.

· A workshop on Preservation of Tombstones will be offered at Moore’s Creek Battleground.

New Members -2007
James G. Brumit
Douglas F. DeGroote
Gary O. Green
Richard B. Jones
Douglas O. Malone
Philip Eames
There were 43 members in the Lower Cape Fear Chapter at the beginning of the year.
In Memorial:

William Dallas Herring (5 Mar 1916-5 Jan 2007)
Chapter members holding state offices:

John Thornhill – Historian
William W. Holt – Communications Committee Chairman
